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FIRE DISTRICT Fire Prevention . Fire Suppression . Emergency Medical Services

P.0. Box578 . EastOlympia, WA98540-0578 . Phone:360-491-5533 . Fax:360-459-3873 . Emergency:9-1-1

January z,zol8

The Honorable Carol Selby
Mayor of the City of Olympía
OlympÍa Land Use and EnvironmentalCommittee
PO Box t967
OIympía, Washington 98507

Dear Ms. Mayor and Members of the Committee,

The Land Use and Envíronmental Committee ís scheduled to meet on January 18, 2o18, to once again
consíder possible annexations and to provide direction to City staff for calendar year zor8.

ThÍs ís and has been of great interest to East Olympia Fire Dístrict 6, due to the potential impact to
the citizens we serve both withín the Olympia urban growth boundary and in all of our fíre district.
East Olympia Fíre Distríct 6 appreciates the opportuníty to provide input related to thís process, and I

would also líke to offer my thanks for the positive cooperative relationship we enjoy wíth the City of
Olympia staff and Fíre Department.

With respect to annexation in the southeast area of Olympia, much of the "proposed annexation
area" falls within East Olympia Fire Dístríct 6. I have expressed the opinion in previous meetings with
City staff and the Land Use Committee that the optimal process for annexation ín thís area be an
incremental approach. Conducting annexations ín smaller increments allows for reasonable
adiustments for all concerned. I understand that Olympia has a potential park síte on the south side
of Ward Lake, and would suggest that if Olympia feels that now is an appropríate time begín
annexations in this area, an inítíal step would be the area of Ward Lake as depicted in Map 6 of the
proposed areas under consíderatíon. This area could be served by the existing Olympia Fíre Station
on Boulevard and would not have a major impact on East Olympía Fire District 6.

I would strongly encourage Olympia to use Yelm Highway as an exístíng boundary line that ís easy to
distinguish and focus initial annexations north of Yelm Highway. The City of Olympia Urban Growth
Management Goal 2 states that logical boundaries should be used and thís suggestion meets that
goal using an easy to understand major traffic artery as a logical boundary.

lf you have any questíons, feel free to contact me. I wíll be attending the January 18th meetíng if you
would like to ask me ín person.

We look forward to a continued spirit of cooperation.

Síncerely,

Warren Peterson
Proudly Serving the Communilies of:

East 0lympia
Station 61

Offut Lake South Union Old Highway 99
Station 62 Station 63 Station 64

Sunwood Lakes
Station 65

Fire Chief


